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“As a result of their experiences in the North Haven Public Schools, all students will acquire the skills
necessary to meet the demands of the twenty-first century.”
n 7 o




infroduced a new chrome book initiative at the high school that we'll continue to expand until every
student has his/her own device. In addition, we've significantly enhanced student access to fechnology at
every level; elementary, middle, and high. Mrs. Kozniewski has also been instrumental in update security
plans for each school and central office.

For the first fime, all fifth graders across all four elementary schools were afforded the opportunity to attend
Nature’s Classroom in May. They, along with a number of staff members and parent volunteers, spent a
week af the outdoor education facility in Colebrook, CT. Many thanks to the staff members and numerous
parents who spent the week with students providing them with an extraordinary experience they'll never
forget.

Our students continue to achieve beyond our expectations. The district has received both state and
national recognition in the areas of art, music, world language, and Future Problem Solvers. Our culinary
students from North Haven High School won second place in a cooking competition held in Disney World in
Orlando, Florida in April. North Haven Middle School was recently recognized by the Connecticut State
Department of Education as the top performing district in the Commissioner’s First Annual Math Challenge.

We'll begin the 2018-2019 school year with a revised and updated elementary report card. Teachers from
across the district worked with Tracey Gambardella, our Elementary Language Arts Coordinator, and Jodi
Wilcox, our Elementary Math Coordinator to develop a new reportfing instrument. Many of the teachers
piloted the document during their parent conferences in the spring. Parents were asked for feedback on
their impressions of the document and how it might be improved upon. The end result is a new report card
that explicitly defines and explains what students should know and be able to do at each grade level. It's
infended fo provide a clear picture of how each student is mastering grade level concepts.

This is only the “fip of the iceberg” in terms of what we've been able fo accomplish through the efforts of so
many dedicated administrators, feachers, students, and parents. Thank you all for helping our students to
enjoy a rich school experience while, at the same fime, achieving at high levels.

One final explanation. Typically, the last three days of school are shortened days. Unfortunately, this year
we had to add an additional day, June 21sf, because of the high school graduation ceremony. The
ceremony begins at 4:00 P.M., but we organize at the middle school and we need access to the building
earlier than 2:03 P.M., the usual dismissal fime. In addition, if our elementary schools dismissed at their usual
time it creates problems for families of children who will attend the ceremony since some buses have not
completed their runs by 4:00PM. For these reasons, we added the fourth day for this year only. | apologize
for any inconvenience this might have caused.

Have a wonderful summer! | look forward to continuing our work together in August. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Cronin, Ph.D.

Superintendent of Schools



